Cooleman Ridge Park Care Group

Annual General Meeting

Sunday 15 November 2015, 10.00 am

Present: Alan Ford, Arminel Ryan, Rohan Thomas, Doug Tinney, Linda Spinaze, Jenny Horsfield, Gosta Lynga David Mackenzie, Graham Paul, Pat Ryan, Rob Lundie, Anthea Tinney
Minutes of 2014 AGM: Accepted as circulated (P Ryan/D Tinney)

Matters arising from the minutes: none

President’s Report: accepted as circulated (A Ford/R Lundie). Alan noted the retirement of Arminel Ryan from the committee.
Treasurer’s Report: accepted as circulated (R Thomas/A Ryan). $3133 in account.
Elections (Returning Officer: P Ryan)

President: Linda Spinaze (A Ford/G Lynga)

Vice President: Doug Tinney (L Spinaze/A Ryan)

Secretary: Rob Lundie (A Ford/G Lynga)

Treasurer: Rohan Thomas (D Tinney/A Ryan)

Committee: Alan Ford (D Tinney/A Ryan), Jenny Horsfield (R Lundie/L Spinaze), Gosta Lynga (L Spinaze/A Ford)
All positions declared filled unopposed

Other business:
1. Roles and responsibilities in relation to PCS and SACTCG. This is mainly about networking and the need to keep across what is happening that is relevant to the Group and in the broader context.

2. Proposed letter to minister objecting to the weed budget. It was reported that there is only one weeds officer and the meeting agreed to leave it to the new committee to decide whether or not to send a letter to the responsible minister.

3. Newsletter. Rob agreed to take over responsibility for the Newsletter noting that it should contain at least a report of the previous month’s weeding meeting and notice of the next meeting.

4. Sunday Working Party. It was noted by Doug that as the Group members get older it becomes less viable to climb up to the summit of Mt Arawang. Arminel argued in favour of weeding in the same places on The Ridge on a regular basis as this allows the Group to keep on top of the weeds and enables the collection of long term data about the particular area. David also pointed out that funding cuts can lead to the cessation of data collection and so it is important that volunteers continue with this task. Doug noted that the Group has taken on other areas apart from the regular ones such as the Trig when significant weed manifestations are identified. Gosta pointed out that tree surveying has lapsed but that it would be useful to continue if resources can be found.
5. Nature Trail Brochure. This is currently with Doug. Arminel suggested Rob help Doug with it as necessary. Linda suggested the word ‘loop’ be added to the sign so that walkers have a better idea as to where the trail goes. She will write to Craig suggesting such an addition.

6. Other Matters. Linda will write to parks regarding the blackberries located above Niblo Place. Doug was re-elected as the Group’s Public Officer. The signatories to the bank account will be Linda, Rohan, Alan and Jenny. There was a vote of thanks for the contributions to the Group of Alan and Arminel. David also thanked the Committee for its work.
Meeting closed at 11.00 am

Minutes: Rob Lundie, Secretary
